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COMING EVENTS 
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teacher evening in the Gym 
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 Sep 28 - Yr 12 Presentation 
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9.15am-10.30pm 

 Sep 28 - Yr 12 Formal at 

AREC 7pm-10pm 
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 Kick Start Your teaching 

careet today. 

 

 PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

 

Blinded with Science 

Well done to William Bates, Georgia Christofis, Anneleis Galvin and Carter 

Wright – all from Year 11– who last week headed off to Lue to engage students 

from a number of our local smaller schools in a whole lot of hands-on science as 

part of Science Week. From all accounts, their efforts were both successful and 

well-appreciated. 

Mrs McDonald, Principal of Lue PS, had this to say about them: 

… thank you for the wonderful students you sent from Mudgee HS to be 

part of our Science Day today… 

What an absolute credit they are to you and your school. They were 

wonderful – had all the students totally engaged and did a fabulous job. I 

see a few teachers in the making! 

I would love to see something like this happen again at some point. We 

organise combined KLA days within the Mudgee Small Schools each 

term with schools taking turns hosting. I think it was a great opportunity 

for your guys to shine! I do hope you don't mind me sharing this with the 

Mudgee Guardian. 

Please pass on my thanks to them once again. 

Mrs Rae, Principal of Hargraves PS, was similarly impressed, saying: 

I just wanted to commend the four outstanding Mudgee High school 

students who helped out at Lue on Tuesday for our Small Schools' 

Science Week activities. They were absolutely wonderful and had the 

students totally engaged throughout the day. They were an absolute 

credit to Mudgee High and I feel there are a few 'born teachers' amongst 

them. 

Please convey my thanks & commendation to them. 

Hard not to feel very good after this kind of feedback. Well done too to Mr McLennan 

who played a pivotal support role with our students in putting it all together. 

***** 

 

http://www.mudgee-h.schools.nsw.edu.au


  

Major works 

It is truly that time of year when teachers and students engaged in the production of major works for the HSC 

frantically burn their creative candles from both ends in a pyro-maniacal flurry of final activity! 

Ms Windeyer was seen punching the air and venting a “Woot!” when the Personal Interest Projects for Society 

and Culture were completed, and you can rest assured that our Visual Arts and TAS people are glad to be at the 

end of what is annually a stressful, deadline-driven time. Take a look at some of the projects completed as part of 

Mr Smith’s Industrial Technology, Timber course, and you may glean just a little insight of the effort involved in 

successfully completing a major work – whether written or practical. 

***** 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

There was movement at the station… 

This is my last newsletter editorial for a few weeks. Mrs Thommeny will be in the Principal’s chair until September 

7 while I head north to make sure Darwin is real and not a conspiracy of cartographers. It will also be an 

opportunity for Mrs Eade and me to catch up with our eldest who is serving with the ADF in that very same place. 

Mr Whittington will relieve in the DP chair vacated by Ms Thommeny. 

In other news, Mr Finter is off to Kandos HS to relieve as Principal until at least the end of the term. Ms Date will 

assume the relieving role as DP for Mr Finter. A big thanks is owed to all of those who are prepared to step up into 

relieving roles. 

Until September 10… 

Wayne Eade 

Principal 

 



MUDGEE HIGH SCHOOL P&C 

The next meeting of the Mudgee High School 

P&C will be held on Monday August 27th at 7pm 

in the school library. Entry via Horatio Street.         

All welcome. 

TERM 3 WEEK 4 AWARDS 
 
 P & C AWARDS:  Jamie Underwood - Yr 7, James Pegg - Yr 8, Mekensey Skinner - Yr 9, Bayden Endacott - Yr 
10, Jade Harris - Yr 11, Emma Fay - Yr 12 
 
 SRR AWARD:  Grace Pearce Yr 11 

WRITING FRIDAY 



 

YEAR 12  

FORMAL TICKETS 2018 

$80.00 
Round 1 - Maximum of 6 tickets 

(1 student ticket and 5 guest tickets) 

May be purchased from Mon 30th July – Fri 10th August 3.30pm 

Round 2 – Maximum of 1 ticket 

May be purchased from Mon 13th August – Friday 17th August 

3.30pm 

Round 3 – Any remaining tickets are for sale. May be purchased 

from Mon 20th – Fri 24th August 3.30pm 

FORMAL TO BE HELD FRIDAY 28th September 2018, 7pm 

Australian Rural Education Centre AREC 



YEAR 12 - 2018 
 

IMPORTANT HSC INFORMATION AND END OF YEAR DATES 

Aug 6                     Society & Culture due 

Aug 16                   Industrial Technology projects including portfolio due for lockup by 3pm 

Aug 20                   Textiles & Design Major Projects and portfolios due for lockup today. Project needs to be packed in a 
box and handed in during class time. 

Aug 27  Drama Projects due 

Aug 30 Design & technology Major Projects due 

Sep 3 Visual Arts Body of Works due for lockup at 3pm 

Sep 10 Music submitted works 

Sep 26 Assembly Rehearsal Periods 5 & 6 (12.08 – 1.34pm) 

                                Soccer Match - Teachers vs Students - Year 12 Farewell Social 

Sep 27                    Rainbow Day – all Year 12 students will participate in fundraising activities throughout the day for 
their designated charity, NALAG and Lifeskills to finish the term on a positive note. 

Sep 28 Presentation Assembly 

                     9am Student seating 9.15am Guest seating 

                     9.15am – 10.30pm Assembly (Full uniform required) 

Sep 28 Year 12 Formal – Australian Recreational Education Centre (AREC) 7-10pm  
                                 Additional information relating to this event as attached. 

 Students: Please meet at AREC at 6pm for photos. 

Sep 28  - Oct 15 Study Vacation 

Oct 18 - Nov 9 Higher School Certificate Examinations 

                                Examinations up until and including Friday 9th November will be held at Baptist Church Hall, 70 Bruce 
Road, Mudgee. Students must be in full school uniform and bring their student ID cards to every exam. 
The Music 1 Aural Skills Exam will be held at Mudgee High School on Monday October 19 at 1.55 – 3pm. 
Further information will be available to students before the end of Term 3. Any student or parent who 
has concerns about transport to the location on any day should contact the Principal as soon as possible. 

Nov 10 HSC Assessment Ranks available from www.educationstandards.nsw.edu.au   

                                (Nesa) student number and PIN required. 

Nov 12 - Nov 16 HSC Exhibition at The Stables. Opening on Monday 12 at 6.00pm. Art Students displaying their 
major work must meet at school at 9.30am (student cars may be needed to help transport 
artworks) on Monday 12 November and ALL exhibited works must be collected from The Stables 
on Friday 16 November between 2.00pm and 3.00pm. All welcome to attend 

Nov 13 Sign out morning in the Library. Sign out will occur between 10am and 12 noon. This will include the 

return of book deposits for all eligible students. 

Dec 13 HSC results available on-line from NSW Education Standards Australia (Nesa) Website and 
telephone service (Nesa PIN number required). HSC results will be available via Students Online, 
and sent by email and SMS from 6.00am on Thursday 13th December.  

https://studentsonline.nesa.nsw.edu.au/ 

Dec 14 ATARs available on-line from UAC website and ‘Infoline’ (UAC PIN number required). 

                                 Year 12 Celebration BBQ. Senior Lawn from 12-2pm  

                                 Collect your FREE copy of the Mirri 

http://www.educationstandards.nsw.edu.au/
https://studentsonline.nesa.nsw.edu.au/
https://studentsonline.nesa.nsw.edu.au/


Bawamarra 
 

                                (Relate news, Communicate) 

                                                  

 

YEARS 10, 11 AND 12 WINGARA MURA – 
BUNGA BARRABUGU SUMMER PROGRAM 

 
If you have ever wondered about university, the Wingara Mura - Bunga Barrabugu Summer Program is a great 
way to try it out.  
 
Stay on-campus, access world-class facilities and meet current university students who also came to Summer 
Program.  
 
The University of Sydney pays for your travel, accommodation, and all other expenses associated with the 
Summer Program. All you need to do is apply. When applying you need to include a statement of support from 
your school, your most recent school report, and permission from your parent or guardian. 
 
The Summer Program will equip you with useful skills for your final years at school and allow you to explore 
options for university and careers. 
 
It is an opportunity to investigate a subject area of your choice and experience being a uni student. You will 
select to spend three days on one of the following programs: 

Architecture, Visual Arts, Design and Planning 

Business and Economics 

Education and Social Work 

Health Science and Nursing 

Humanities and Law 

Medicine, Dentistry and Pharmacy 

Music 

Natural Science and Engineering 

 

Applications open: Friday 17 August 2018 

 

Apply here: sydney.edu.au/wpo/indigenous/summer-program   

 

Applications close: Monday 17 September 2018 

 

For more information see Miss Windeyer in the HSIE staffroom. 

http://sydney.edu.au/wpo/indigenous/summer-program/index.shtml


    HOST FAMILY NEEDED! 
Student Exchange Australia New Zealand is looking for a volunteer host family for a 16 year old Japanese boy who 
is currently attending Mudgee High School. He is very well settled at the school, so we are hoping that someone 
from the school community may be interested in hosting him. 

He is easygoing and friendly, and loves sport and outdoor activities. Together with his host family he would love to 
experience new activities, share the Japanese culture and simply be part of his host family’s daily life. We are 
looking for a family who are able to host him from September to November. 

If you are interested, please phone Masako or Tempel at the Student Exchange Office: 1300 135 331 or send an 
email to info@studentexchange.org.au.  

http://studentexchange.org.nz/ 

ADVERTISEMENTS 

 

Head lice 

Parents are asked to monitor their child for head lice.  We have recently had a number of cases and request that 

should your child present with a case of head lice at home that you treat it immediately. 

http://studentexchange.org.nz/




 

 

 

 

 









 

 

SPONSORSHIP 



Mudgee High School - LINK Program 

Proudly supported by 

Ulan Coal Mine 


